
 
 

 
 

Beirut, 12 May 2023 

 

To the Presidency of the Council of Ministers of the Kurdistan Region of Iraq 

Regards  

        The Second Conference of Pensioners from Arab Countries, held in Beirut on 10 and 11 

May 2023 (called the Dr. Chebib Diab Conference) stated that the Government of Iraqi 

Kurdistan is still working on Pension Law No. 27/2006, despite the publication of the Unified 

Pension Law No. 9/2014, which is a fairer law than the previous law. The application of a law 

that distinguishes between retirees of the same country implies an injustice that we believe 

your government disavows this practice on its people, especially retirees who have spent 

their lives serving their country.  

Therefore, the participants in the conference hope that your honorable government will 

take the initiative to treat pensioners in the Kurdistan Region of Iraq fairly and to implement 

Law 9/2014, and we are convinced of your justice and good behavior for the benefit of your 

people.  

Please accept our greetings with gratitude 

Secretary General of the UIS des PeR Coordinator of the Unions of 

Trade Unions and Associations of 

Pensioners of Arab Countries 

Quim Boix Bashir Hakem 

 

 
 

Secretary of Public and Union Relations at 

The Association of Former Professors of the Lebanese University 

 Dr. Ismail Hassan 

 



                                            


